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VILLAGE DIARY – July 
 

2     12.30-5.30pm Open Gardens 
3     2.00-3.00pm    Yoga, Pettiward Hall 
3     6.00pm            Brownies, Pettiward Hall 
7     4.10-4.30pm    Mobile Library, Oak Close 
10 2.00-3.00pm    Yoga, Pettiward Hall 
10   6.00pm            Brownies, Pettiward Hall 
10   7.30pm Parish Council, Pettiward Hall 
11   9.30-11.30am Coffee Morning, Chestnut Horse 
15   7.00-11.00pm   Barn Dance, Boarded Barn Farm. 
17   2.00-3.00pm Yoga, Pettiward Hall 
24   2.00-3.00pm    Yoga, Pettiward Hall 
28   2.30-4.00pm Pop up Tea Room, Pettiward Hall 
 
 

VILLAGE DIARY – August 
 

7     2.00-3.00pm   Yoga, Pettiward Hall 
7     4.10-4.30pm Mobile Library, Oak Close 
8     9.30-11.30pm  Coffee Morning Chestnut Horse. 
14 2.00-3.00pm Yoga, Pettiward Hall 
21   2.00-3.00pm    Yoga, Pettiward Hall 
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

The Newsletter is produced by Great Finborough Parish Council, printed by 

Gipping Press, and distributed to all households in the village free of charge. 

Claims made have not been verified. For these the newsletter disclaims 

responsibility. 

 PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS 2017 
  

10 July 

4 September 

7.30pm in Pettiward Hall 
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Editorial 
Well its mid-summer already, you blink and half the year has gone. 
With Simon in Continental Europe paving the way for Brexit, it’s down 
to me to edit the newsletter. To get more parishioners to read this 
edition, there is a bottle wine for the most deliberate mistakes you can 
identify.  Correcting my grammar does not count, it’s too easy!  
 
Tuesday 13 June was the ‘premier’ Film Night in Pettiward Hall. 23 
turned up to see ‘A Street Cat Named Bob’ and a thoroughly enjoyable 
evening was had, with free ice cream in the intermission.  Big screen, 
comfy seating, a great movie and an opportunity to socialise with old 
and new friends from the village.  Let’s try and swell the numbers 
for the next Film Night, all profits go to the upkeep of our hall. 
 
Thursday 15 June saw the unveiling of a Blue Plaque at Pettiward Hall, 
as the BBC honoured John Peel.  Steve Foster broadcast the BBC 
Suffolk Drive Time live from the hall. Many attended what was a fitting 
celebration to honour John in the village. See letter from Sheila page 8. 
 
Sunday 2 July is Gt Finborough Open Gardens, with proceeds 
going to East Anglia’s Children’s Hospices (EACH) and Pettiward Hall.  
Please give your support to what will be a colourful occasion. 
 

Let us all give a very warm welcome to the new arrivals in 
the village. Zachary Thomas Godfrey, Polly Jane Elisabeth 
Wilson and Lois Rai Brown. Wishing them every happiness. 

 
We also welcome Scott Lamont, new Landlord of The Chestnut Horse 
and wish him every success. Whilst in Oak Close, Lynn Mackie, son 
Callum Mackie and twin daughters, Jasmine and Madison Clare, moved 
in on 1 June.  A warm village welcome to them all. 
 
The deadline for items for the September newsletter is 15 August.  If 
you have any items to include, please contact Simon Tarabella or Peter 
Turner, or drop in to Maple Lodge; kettle is always on.               
                                                                             Peter 
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EXTRACTS OF INTEREST FROM THE MINUTES OF THE PARISH 

COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON THE 12
 
JUNE 2017 

 
Defibrillator – It was noted that completed transfer agreement 

had been received from BT for the phone box. It was noted that an 

application has been submitted to Awards for All. It was resolved to 

purchase the defibrillator from Community Heartbeat Trust at a cost 

of £1750.00 + delivery as soon as confirmation of external funding 

is received. 

Speed Indicator Device – It was confirmed that the site 

allocation has been submitted. Quotes received for the purchase of 

a mobile SID complete with batteries and brackets ranging between 

£3150 - £2373 were considered with the Radarlux machine seeming 

best value for money. District and County support via locality 

budgets has been promised from Cllrs Otton and Matthissen. 

Further fundraising will be necessary together with the formation of 

a group to take on responsibility for moving the device around 

various sites once approved. Suggestions for future fundraising 

included: contact Zoe Banthorpe at MSDC local business support 

and Parish Council reserves. Cllr Turner will contact Zoe in the first 

instance. 

Church Road parking improvements – Consideration was given 

to two quotes for the tree work ranging from £1475 - £735 with 

one further quote to come in. A site visit will be arranged to 

discuss plans and to take appropriate measurements before SCC 

Highways are contacted for their advice on any link to the highway. 

Various surfacing options were considered and quotes will be 

sought once measurements are confirmed. It was noted that 

advice would be sought from any contractor regarding adequate 

and proper drainage of the area. Zoe Banthorpe at MSDC will be 

contacted for advice on external funding for this project 

 
Paula Gladwell 

Great Finborough Parish Clerk    
t. 01284 828112 e. finboroughparishclerk@gmail.com    

mailto:finboroughparishclerk@gmail.com
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News from your District Councillor - John Matthissen 
Village News – July 2017 
 
PLEASE NOTE THE NEW PHONE NUMBER FOR COUNCIL 
SERVICES – 0300 123 4000 
 
THERE IS ALSO A NEW WEB SITE WITH MORE SERVICES AVAILABLE 
ON-LINE. Same address   www.midsuffolk.gov.uk 
Land for future development 
A study has of Mid Suffolk, Babergh, Ipswich and Suffolk Coastal has 
concluded that about 1600 new homes will be needed each year across 
those four districts. Discussion will continue as to the numbers for each 
district. This will inform our new Local Plan now in preparation 
together with the allocation of sufficient land from the recent bids 
submitted by landowners, Including some for business premises. 
The preliminary assessment of these has been completed so that the 
obviously unsustainable plots have been eliminated and this 
information will be made public for a consultation in August and 
September. Consultation responses will be used to further reduce the 
land which will be proposed for allocation as part of the new Local 
Plan. New policies for deciding planning applications are also being 
prepared.  
Mind where you step 
No agenda item appears as regularly on Parish Council agendas as dog 
mess; it is both a concern to many and a seemingly intractable 
problem. In theory offending owners can be prosecuted for allowing 
their dog to leave mess on pavements or footpaths, but very few cases 
ever get put on trial. This is due to the understandable reluctance of 
witnesses to follow through on their complaints against local 
neighbours. One possible approach pioneered locally is to seek the 
active support of responsible dog owners to report offenders to the 
parish footpath officer, who can then ask the District Council to warn 
repeat offenders. Less drastic than prosecution but often still effective. 
Star House Lane closure 
While this inconvenience should end around the time you are reading, 
some explanation may be useful. The closure was related to the new 

http://www.midsuffolk.gov.uk/
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main needed to provide additional water supply for the Chilton Leys 
development. Through discussion with the engineer in charge I heard 
that closure was a decision of Suffolk County Council not Anglian 
Water, which I questioned, but still don't understand.  I can 
sympathise with the locals who reopened the lane one weekend, and 
with everyone inconvenienced by a closed but deserted road blocked 
for a month. 
Locality Awards 
I am delighted to say that the budget available in 2015/16 has been 
repeated for the 2017/18 year, and I will be pleased to hear from local 
organisations active in the 5 villages, or with a significant membership 
living here, with projects which would benefit from a little financial 
help. This obviously includes Parish Councils, but other groups are 
welcome to apply. The scheme launches in August and initial awards 
will follow in October, but I will be willing to discuss ideas from now 
on. It should be noted that this is a budget for one year only, with no 
certainty of continued support in future years. 

ELECTORAL REVIEW OF MID SUFFOLK: WARDING 

ARRANGEMENTS 

13 June 2017 is the start of a 9-week public consultation during which 
the Commission is inviting proposals for new warding 
arrangements.  The consultation will close on 14 August 2017. 
See  http://www.lgbce.org.uk/current-reviews/eastern/suffolk/mid-
suffolk  and     https://consultation.lgbce.org.uk/node/9230 

 Police & Crime Commissioner on tour Together with the Chief 
Constable will be at the Meadow Centre, Stowmarket (Near Costa) on 
July 27th from 11am to 2pm 

To get in touch.................... 
Call 01449 258894 
Or email – councillor@matthissen.net 
Or write to me at 2 Brick Kiln Cottages, Barretts Lane, Needham 
Market IP6 8RZ 
 

http://www.lgbce.org.uk/current-reviews/eastern/suffolk/mid-suffolk
http://www.lgbce.org.uk/current-reviews/eastern/suffolk/mid-suffolk
https://consultation.lgbce.org.uk/node/9230
mailto:john.matthissen@midsuffolk.gov.uk
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The Pettiward Hall 
“Little Ernie” 

The June lottery winners were Rodney Self and Angela Cuthbert.  
They each received £8.75. 
 
Pop-up Tea Room 

The July tea room will be on Friday, 28th from 2.30-4.00pm.  Do 
join us for a drink and cake – adults £2 and children £1.  We will 
be taking a break in August and information about future tea 
rooms will appear in the September newsletter. 
 
A new Yoga class will start in the hall on Monday, 3 July from 
2-3pm.  Please see the separate advert for further information.  
It is advisable to book your place as they are limited. 
If you fancy something a little more energetic, Totally Shredded 
high-intensity workouts take place on Wednesday evenings and 
Saturday mornings. Please email for further information. 
shreddedstowmarket@gmail.com  

mailto:shreddedstowmarket@gmail.com
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Unveiling of Blue plaque in honour of John Peel (15 June 2017) 

May I take this opportunity to thank the village for supporting 
me last Thursday afternoon at the unveiling of John’s blue 
plaque, it was heart-warming to see so many of you there.  

A big thank you also to those who spoke so kindly about John 
when being interviewed by Steve Foster during his live 
broadcast. 

John would be pleased to think that the Plaque in some way 
may help put Gt Finborough and Pettiward hall on the map. 

Finally, it would be remiss of me not to give a huge thank you 
to Peter for helping me with all the arrangements, liaising 
with BBC Radio Suffolk and ensuring the event was a success. 

Much Love, Sheila. 
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BARN DANCE 

Our annual hoedown will take place on 15 July this year at the usual 
venue, John and Mary Williams's lovely Boarded Barn. Please don't 
leave it till the last minute to book your places because there will be a 
limit to numbers. 
 
Adults £10 each and children under 16 are £5 each. There is adequate 
parking and of course included in the price is your supper and a choice 
of punches. 
 
This is always a great fun event and all proceeds will go to the Cystic 
Fibrosis Trust. To book please phone or text me on 07930338580 

 
Norman Vendittelli 
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Great Finborough & District Garden Club 
 
June is usually a quiet month for the Garden Club with the weather 
providing perfect conditions for working in our own gardens. The mild 
but dry winter followed by the spring rain resulted in everything 
flowering early and producing lush and healthy growth. However, the 
gales and wind on the 6th caused havoc just as all the flowers were at 
their best. 
On the 8th we had an evening visit to Drinkstone Park for a walk in a 
beautiful garden followed by refreshments. Many thanks go to Susanna 
for organizing it and for sorting out the logistics of the car share 
operation. We are all looking forward to our next outing on the 20 July. 
This will be a coach trip and we will spend some time in Aldeburgh for 
lunch before going to view the famous buddleia hedge at Priory Oak. 
Costs will be £13.00 for members and £16.00 for non-members, this 
includes the coach fare and entry to the garden. Please contact 
Susanna Spencer (677174) for further information. 
 
This month’s activity is concentrated on advancing the committee’s 
preparations for the village Open Gardens on the 2 July. This includes 
the President’s Lawn BBQ on the previous evening given by the Club 
and organized by the committee, to say a heartfelt thank you to those 
who offer their gardens to us to support our chosen charity. This year 
we are supporting two good causes, EACH and the Pettiward Hall. 
The church and churchyard, together with private gardens, and 2 
refreshment stops, will be open. A small display of classic cars and 
motorcycles will also be present. Tickets are priced at £4.00 per adult 
with children free and will be available from the marquee on the green 
in front of the village shop supported by plant and tombola stalls. 
We would be very grateful if anyone could help out by contributing 
plants for the plant stall (contact Mary Smyth 672533) and 
cakes/scones for the tea venues (contact Marion Mason 675447). Your 
contributions are most gratefully received and are much appreciated. 
The marquee on the green will be manned from 10.30AM to receive 
plant contributions and cakes can be delivered to 8 High Road or Park 
Cottage any time. If you would like your contributions collected please 
contact any member of the Committee. 
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Of course, the major social occasion of the gardening year 
approaches with a rush:  The 27th July is the date for the annual club 
BBQ and summer social. Again, we will be celebrating another 
successful gardening club year at The Little House courtesy of Pat and 
Peter Turner. As before the club will supply the cooks, meat, BBQ 
Sauces and bread and the ticket price remains the same at £2.50 per 
head.  All proceeds will be donated to the Parish Council for the 
purchase of the defibrillator for the village. Members should bring 
along a salad or dessert to share and their drink of choice. Details will 
be on the notice/ attendance slip and with luck the weather will be 
kind and the evening will reflect the sociable spirit of the Club. 
The first meeting of the new Gardening year will be the 14th September 
in the Pettiward Hall at 7.30PM, when Jason Bread from Kings Seeds 
will be giving us tips on general propagation and particularly how to 
get the best out of sweet peas. 
Finally, if you are interested in joining the garden club or would like to 
join us for any event you will be very welcome. Membership is only 
£15.00 per household per year or £2.50 per meeting as a guest. For 
further information contact either: John Davey on 674401 or 
john@abbeyclassics.co.uk or Judith Cameron on 672978 or 
judyandian@btinternet.com. 
 

 

mailto:john@abbeyclassics.co.uk
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Advertise Free  
 
To support new local business initiatives, the Parish Council would like 
to offer village residents (households receiving a hard copy of the 
newsletter) 2 months of free advertising within the village newsletter. 
To take up this offer please contact any of your Parish Councillors or 
the Editor with details of your business and any promotional 
advertising that you have produced.                              

 Parish Council 
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From the Rectory July 2017 

 
On we go…. special days……………………… 
 
I am sure many of you will now know that 
Rachel has been appointed full time Priest in 
Charge of the Alde Valley Benefice in East 
Suffolk. This comprises the parishes Snape 
with Sternfield and Benhall, Farnham with Stratford St Andrew, 
Gt and Lt Glemham and Blaxhall.  Her Licensing is on Thursday 
13 July at 7.30pm at Benhall and I am sure that all are welcome. 
Rachel’s time with us has been all too short.  She has worked far 
beyond her 3 days a week and brought much richness to our 
spiritual life. We shall miss her but wish her well in her new post.  
 
I am hoping that the advertisement for a new priest will be made 
soon, but we are very grateful to those from outside the 
benefices who are able to help us. 
 
On the I June Rev Diane Williams became Acting Rural Dean of 
Stowmarket in addition to her duties as Vicar of Needham Market 
and Rural Dean of Bosmere. In the company of Bishop Martin 
and Archdeacon David we shall welcome Diane to the Deanery at 
Buxhall at 6.30pm on Sunday the 16th July.  Please come if you 
can. We thank Rev Canon Barbara Bilston for her work as Rural 
Dean over many years.  Barbara will continue to conduct worship 
for us especially in view of the above. 
 
The theme for Buxhall’s Flower Festival was ‘A Special Day’.  
Much floral and artistic talent was on display and we thank all 
those who contributed to the event in any way.  The most 
popular Special day seems to have been a marriage but all were 
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of happy days that we could relate too.  There are of course 
other Special Days such as when a long-awaited Decree Absolute 
comes through enabling one party to move on in life, or a 
funeral, just as much as a birth.  
 
There is the day when some spiritual truth dawns that leads 
someone into a new way of looking at an issue or acting 
differently towards a situation or person.  Whichever way, 
without the Special days of life, all can be very dull and stagnant.  
We are taught that each day is special and to be lived to its 
fullest extent. Christians have moved through the celebration of 
Pentecost with the coming of the Spirit of God and I am sure we 
all try to tap into that Spirit of Positivity, Encouragement and 
openness that we will develop a better world for those around us 
and across it. That is the work to which we have been specifically 
called 
 
May every day be special in some way and lead us into fullness 
of life 
 
Rev Chris 
 
 

 

Parish Register 

 
Baptism 

 
Amelia Grace HUBERT 

14 May 2017 

DOB: 9 May 2015 
Parents: Wayne Paul HUBERT and Joanne LLOYD 
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                                Great Finborough  

 Open Gardens 
 

Sunday July 2nd    12-30 to 5-30pm 

 

 
MANY LOVELY GARDENS TO SEE 

 

Teas, Refreshments, Plant Sale,  

Tombola. 

Classic Car and Motor Cycle show 

 

Proceeds to EACH and Pettiward Hall 

 

Tickets & Map:  £4 per adult, children free. 

Available from the Village Car Park. 

 

 
Contacts:  Mary Smyth 01449 672533 or John Davey 01449 

674401 

 

Great Finborough & District Garden Club 
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New Yoga Class at 
The Pettiward Hall, Great Finborough 

 
FREE Taster on Monday 3rd July  

2pm – 3pm followed by a weekly class.  
 

All abilities are welcome – Come and give it 

a go! 

• Targets flexibility, stability and strength  
• Will improve your strength and flexibility  

• Will improve posture and balance 
• Safe & progressive exercises 

 
For further information or to book please 

contact Sue;     
T: 07760669466 or E: 

shmurray_shm@yahoo.co.uk 
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                Suffolk Historic Churches Trust 

  36th Annual Ride and Stride  
Saturday, 9th September 2017 

 
 
 
With about three months to go until this year’s event, now is the time 

to put the date in your diary and join in! 
 
If you would like to take part, please contact me to register your 
interest.  Sponsor forms will be available shortly, and you can walk or 
cycle as near or far as you wish, on your own or with a group of family 
or friends, calling at one church or several (some offer refreshments) 
on the way.  There’s no age limit (children must be accompanied), and 
even sponsored dogs (also accompanied!) are welcome. 
 
50% of any funds you raise will go to your nominated church, while 
the remainder will be distributed by SHCT in the form of grants for 
repairs, renovations and improvements to Suffolk churches. 
Your generous support for St Andrew’s will, as always, be greatly 
appreciated! 

Sadie Watts (01449 612397) 
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The next Men’s Breakfast will be held Saturday 9 September. 
More detail in Septembers Newsletter, put it in your diary. 

   
News of Michael Green 

Michael is now working with town centre churches in Ipswich, spreading and 

sustaining the kingdom of God, principally among Middle Eastern people. 
In February, he spent time in Chalfont St. Peter in Bucks, at the national 

epileptic centre. As a result, his drug regime was changed and he has felt a 
whole lot better. 

Michael has made friends with a lot of people from the Middle East, Muslims 

and people of other faiths. He is so grateful for all those who kept in touch 
while he was in hospital and those who supported him by doing shopping and 

accompanying him to the doctor’s. A British-born Muslim-background young 
man moved in with Michael, so he could look after Michael. Every day he 

Men’s Breakfast 

 
Saturday 15 July 2017 

 
in Trinity Hall, Onehouse 

 
at 8.0am 

 
Speaker: Chief Inspector Matt Rose 

of Gt Finborough 
 

will speak on ‘The Sharp End’ 
 

finish by 9.30am 
 

There will be an offering to cover expenses 
 

Please book places with Derek Ames 
by Wednesday 12 July (Tel. 613328) 

indicating continental or traditional breakfast. 
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asked Michael about his faith and he asked him to get a Bible in simple 
English, which Michael was pleased to do. 

The weekend Michael started back to work, there was a 3-day musical event 
which he had organised, with both Christian and secular music, predominantly 

Arabic and Middle Eastern. The concert was a great success and Michael has 

been asked to consider organising another event in Ipswich. 
Michael would appreciate prayers for his general recovery and a lessening of 

the severity of his epileptic seizures.   
                                                     Derek Ames 

 

     
 

 
The post office van is in the village car park every Monday and 
Tuesday between 2.30 – 3.30pm 
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St  Andrew’s Church Gt . Finborough 

 
Friday 16 th June and Friday 14 th July  

3.30pm to 5pm 
 
 

Crafts – Games – Worship – 
Food – Fun 

 

 
Drinks and biscuits when you arrive followed by 

lots of  fun act ivit ies, a Bible story and song, 
ending with supper  

 
Come along and join the fun – all ages welcome and a 
safe place for the teeny weeny ones to get  involved 
as well 
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July and August COFFEE MORNING’s 11 July & 8 August 2017 

 
CHESTNUT HORSE GREAT FINBOROUGH 

(if changes we will notify) 
£1.50 tea/coffee and cake plus free re fill 

We also have Helen Avon Rep. 
Charity this month St Andrew’s Church 
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Buxhall & Gt Finborough O’60’s Candlestick Club 
 
At the time of going to press our second outing of the year has not yet 
happened, a report of the outing will be covered in the September 
Newsletter. A reminder then of our Tuesday 11 July trip River Orwell 
boat trip; because the boat trip does not leave until the afternoon the 
pickup times will be Gt Finborough 10.45, Buxhall 10.50 and Harleston 
11.00 am.  
The 3 August outing is a day trip to Malden then on to Elmstead 
Market for a delicious WI tea. The coach for this trip is the usual times 
leaving Gt Finborough 09.45, Buxhall 09.50 and Harleston for 10.00 
am. Names please for both outings to Keith or Katie 736430. 

Keith Proctor (736598) 
 

Buxhall & District Community Council. 
 
The Annual Produce Show is on Saturday 26 August. Notice of the 
photography classes, which are Favourite Animals, Garden Scene, 
River or Seaside scene or Sunset or Sunrise.   
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Hands up! Nail studio in Rattlesden 
                          Classic Manicure: £12 Classic Pedicure: £22 
                                Any question please call 07889448186 
                                       handsupmanicure@gmail.co.uk              

             instragram.com/handsupmanicure  
                                    Certified nail master with diploma  

 
 

                        Crochet for Beginners                         
 
I plan to start classes in May for up to five people in the    
Studio@Westlegate. Possibly Monday afternoons.                     

 

If anyone is interested please contact Grace Gemmell 774595 

mailto:handsupmanicure@gmail.co.uk
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Young Singers Bursary Scheme -  Stowmarket CHORALE 
 
Stowmarket Chorale think that getting young people into choral 
singing is a very important part of what we do. New and young 
singers are the future of choral singing. 

We run an annual bursary scheme for young singers. The 
bursaries are awarded in September and last for one year, 
although you may apply in consecutive years. 

Stowmarket Chorale has enriched the community life of Stowmarket 
and surrounding towns and villages for over 100 years. With about 50 
members it attracts singers from a wide area of mid Suffolk. The 
Chorale has performed in a wide variety of venues including The John 
Peel Centre, Stowmarket, the United Reformed Church and Parish 
Church in Stowmarket and the Apex in Bury St Edmunds. Further 
afield, the Chorale has performed at Snape Maltings, Ely and Rochester 
Cathedrals. In recent years our concerts have included: Mozart – 
Coronation Mass, Vespers, John Rutter – Requiem, Elgar 

– Sea Pictures, Alexander L'Estrange – Ahoy! 

Details of Scheme 

Applicants should be under 24 years old (on September 1st in the year 

you are applying).  If you are successful you receive: 

• Free membership of Stowmarket Chorale for one year. 

• £200 per annum, paid in instalments after each concert. There are 

normally three concerts and two Singing Days a year. 

• The possibility of solo work, and the chance to build your musical 

C.V. 

• Free musical scores. 

In return, we ask that you attend regular rehearsals, and sing at all 

concerts. For further details email 

secretary@stowmarketchorale.org.uk  

mailto:secretary@stowmarketchorale.org.uk
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ST JOHN’S TABLE TENNIS 
Thursday Nights  
7.30-9.30pm:  

In Trinity Hall (Church Room), 
Onehouse 

Bats & balls provided. £2 per 
session including refreshments. 

We welcome new players. 
 

 Give me a ring for further 

details.  

Derek Ames (613328) 
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HEALTH INFORMATION EXCHANGE ROLL-OUT 

A pilot project which enables GPs and hospital clinicians to securely view each 
other’s patient records is to be rolled out across west Suffolk. The 

information-sharing scheme has been road-tested by patient volunteers at 

Hardwicke House surgery in Sudbury for the past 12 months. And it has 
proved so effective that it is now in the process of being introduced at 10 

other practices in the west of the county. It is hoped that the project, which 
relies on patients giving their consent for their personal data to be shared, will 
soon be in operation across the whole of Suffolk. 

The Health Information Exchange (HIE) scheme enables the medical records 

held by a patient’s GP to be accessible to hospital doctors and nursing staff, 
and vice versa. It increases efficiency and improves healthcare by speeding up 

treatment times and significantly reducing the number of wasted or cancelled 

appointments. Previously GPs and hospital staff have had to spend a lot of 
time chasing up each other’s medical notes, causing delays in treating 

patients. A pilot scheme was launched early last year involving volunteer 
patients from Hardwicke House, which has practices in Sudbury, Great 

Cornard, Bures and Clare. The practice caters for around 23,000 patients – 
around nine per cent of West Suffolk Hospital’s catchment area. Phil Worsley, 

secretary of the Patient Participation Group at Hardwicke House, said: “My 

fellow PPG members and I think that the principle of sharing medical records 
between GPs and hospitals is an excellent initiative. “Some people get uptight 

about the thought of their personal data being shared, but our members were 
happy to give consent for their medical records to be accessed. “Many people 

have experienced cancelled or wasted appointments due to their GP or 

hospital staff not being able to access each other’s records. “Only recently a 
patient who had been discharged from West Suffolk Hospital told me their GP 

was able to access all their records from the ward and consultant the 
following day.” 

David Cripps, Practice Manager at Hardwicke House, said: “Currently too 

many patients are turning up at hospital for appointments only to be sent 
home because their GP has been unable to supply the necessary 
paperwork. “The patient’s time is being wasted, the doctor’s time is 
being wasted, nurses’ time is being wasted – all of which delays 
treatment and costs the NHS money. 
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“Information sharing with consent makes patient care safer, saves money and 
increases efficiency. “If we want a sustainable local hospital we have to move 

processes into the 21st Century and use technology to help us to help patients’ 
Dermot O’Riordan, Chief Clinical Information Officer for the West Suffolk NHS 

Foundation Trust, said the HIE scheme would benefit patients hugely. “It’s 

really exciting because it breaks down the barriers between different clinical 
IT systems regarding the information being held on patients,” he said. “The 

scheme enables GPs and hospital clinicians to access the most up-to-date data 
held on an individual. This information is only used for direct patient care. 

“If a confused patient is admitted to hospital overnight we can access their GP 
records to see what medication they’re on and what allergies they might have. 

We can also check if they have underlying chronic health problems. “We’ve 
already had examples of cancer treatment being sped up because fellow 

clinicians have been able to see the results of tests patients had already 
undergone. “This scheme is part of a much larger ongoing e-Care project. 

West Suffolk NHS Foundation Trust is committed to giving patients access 

their own medical records and results. “Patients can authorise sharing of their 
medical records at any time. They will also be asked to consent when 
attending surgery or hospital for treatment or appointments. 

But in an emergency, if a patient is unable to give their consent, a 

clinician can assume consent to check on existing health conditions, 
medication and allergies. A log is kept of every time a patient’s 
records are accessed. 

The aim is for all healthcare professionals, including paramedics, district 

nurses and physiotherapists, to have access to patient records. The pilot 
scheme is currently being rolled out to the Market Cross, Botesdale, Woolpit, 

Brandon, Victoria Street, Angel Hill, Long Melford, Wickhambrook, Stanton 
and Clare Guildhall practices. 

It is hoped to extend the scheme to the remaining 13 practices in west Suffolk 
– all of which use a different IT system – by the end of summer. 

Issued by The Communications Team on 01473 770014 

 

NHS Ipswich and East Suffolk Clinical Commissioning Group. 
 

NHS West Suffolk Clinical Commissioning Group – www.westsuffolkccg.nhs.uk 

wlmailhtml:www.westsuffolkccg.nhs.uk
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CHURCH SERVICES IN THE BENEFICES FOR July 2017 

 

2nd July:   Third Sunday after Trinity 
9.00 am  Holy Communion Little Finborough 
9.30 am  Service on the Green Harleston 
11.00 am  Worship and Messy Church Combs 

9th July: Fourth Sunday after Trinity 

9.30 am  Holy Communion Shelland 
9.30 am  Morning Worship Harleston 
11.00 am  Holy Communion Combs 
11.00 am  Holy Communion Great Finborough 
4.00 pm  Festival of Talents Service Buxhall 
6.00 pm  Evensong LittleFinborough      
 
16thJuly:  Fifth Sunday after Trinity 
9.00 am  Holy Communion Little Finborough 
9.30 am  Holy Communion Harleston 
11.00 am  Family Communion Combs 
11.00 am  Holy Communion Great Finborough 
6.30 pm  Deanery Evensong Buxhall 

 
23rd July:  Sixth Sunday after Trinity 

9.30 am  Holy Communion Buxhall 
11.00 am  Holy Communion Combs 
11.00 am  Holy Communion Onehouse 
11.00 am  Morning Worship Great Finborough 
6.00 pm  Evensong Little Finborough 

 

30th July: Seventh Sunday after Trinity 

9.30 am  Benefice Holy Communion Shelland 
11.00 am  Benefice Holy Communion Combs 
6.30 pm  Benefice Evensong Onehouse 
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CHURCH SERVICES IN THE BENEFICES FOR August 2017 

6th August: The Transfiguration of our Lord 

9.00 am Holy Communion Little Finborough 

9.30 am Benefice Holy Communion Harleston 

11.00 am Worship and Messy Church Combs 

6.30 pm Benefice Evensong Great Finborough 

13th August: 

9.30 am 

Ninth Sunday after Trinity 

Benefice Holy Communion 

 

Buxhall 

11.00 am Holy Communion Combs 

6.00 pm Evensong Little Finborough 

6.30 pm Benefice Evensong Shelland 

20th August: 

9.00 am 

Tenth Sunday after Trinity 

Holy Communion 

 

Little Finborough 

11.00 am Family Communion Combs 

11.00 am Benefice Holy Communion Great Finborough 

6.30 pm Benefice Evensong Buxhall 

 
27th August: Eleventh Sunday after Trinity 
11.00 am Holy Communion Combs 
11.00 am Benefice Holy Communion Onehouse 
6.00 pm Evensong Little Finborough 
6.30 pm Benefice Evensong Harleston 

 

3rd September: Twelfth Sunday after Trinity 

9.00 am  Holy Communion Little Finborough 
9.30 am               Sung Eucharist Buxhall 

Patronal Service with special readings 

11.00 am Worship and Messy Church Combs 
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We meet for 

Morning Prayer 10.00 am on Saturdays at St. Mary’s Combs (Lady Chapel) 
Holy Communion 9.30 am Wednesdays at St. John the Baptist,  

Onehouse 
Midday Prayer  12.00 noon on Tuesday at St. Mary’s Buxhall 
Evening Prayer  4.30 pm on Thursdays at St Andrew’s, Great Finborough 

 

 
 

 

Great Finborough Mobile Library Service 

Oak Close 4.10pm to 4.30pm Fridays as follows: 

7 July, 4 August, 1 September, 29 September, 27 October, 23 
November and 22 December 

USE IT OR LOSE IT!!!!!! 

 

Be a Name in our Frame 

Volunteer a little of your time for East Anglia’s Children’s 
Hospices (EACH) 

The EACH shop on 31 Ipswich Street, Stowmarket would love you to 
join their volunteer team and urgently need help with sorting our 
donated treasure on Tuesday & Friday mornings and Saturday 
afternoons for a bit of everything. For a warm welcome, feel free to 
drop by and ask for the Shop Manager, Michelle Bainbridge or call 
01449 774586 

Help EACH to raise vital funds to provide care and support for local 
children and young people with life-threatening conditions. 
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WHO’S WHO IN GREAT FINBOROUGH 

Chair, Parish Council Peter Turner 674407 

Clerk, Parish Council Paula Gladwell 01284 828112 
 finboroughparishclerk@gmail.com 
District Councillor John Matthissen 258894 
                                                        councillor@matthissen.net 
County Councillor Penny Otton 737870 

                                               penny.otton@councillors.suffolkcc.gov.uk 
Newsletter Editor Simon Tarabella 672072 
 simon.tarabella@great-finborough.suffolk.gov.uk 
Priest in Charge Rev. Chris Childs 673280 

Combs Rectory, 135 Poplar Hill, IP14 2AY  revcchilds@aol.com 
Curate Rev. Rachel Cornish 257622 

The Rectory, Onehouse, IP14 3HL rev.rachelcornish@gmail.com 
Chair of the F&P Committee Tim Hines 775525 
Church Warden Nigel Brown 675344 
Church Warden Paul Goodchild 401185 
Pettiward Hall Management Committee Mary Preece 771360 
Lettings/Keyholder             mary.preece1@btinternet.com 
Great Finborough & Buxhall Under 5s Delia Prior 07513 140072 
 deila@gfbunderfive.co.uk 
Great Finborough & Buxhall Brownies Gail Jarrett 674538 
Allotments Association   Mary Smyth 672533 
Candlestick Club Keith Proctor 736598 
Great Finborough & District Garden Club Judith Cameron  672978 
 judyandian@btinternet.com 
Buxhall Women’s Institute Jane Dolan 736160 
Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinator John Davey 674401 
 john@abbeyclassics.co.uk 

Chaplin’s Newsagent Nigel & Jeannette Edwards 612274 

The Chestnut Horse           612298 
Head teacher, Great Finborough  Stephen Dodd 613208 
Primary School headteacher@greatfinborough.suffolk.sch.uk 

Police (Stowmarket SNT)                   stowmarket.snt@suffolk.pnn.police.uk    101 
Stowmarket High School  613541 
Stowmarket Health Centre 776000 
Combs Ford Surgery 678333 
Stowmarket Library 613143 
Village website : www.greatfinborough.onesuffolk.net  
Church website http://www.standrewsgtfinborough.co.uk/ 
Primary School website: www.greatfinborough.suffolk.sch.uk 

 

mailto:finboroughparishclerk@gmail.com
mailto:john.matthissen@midsuffolk.gov.uk
mailto:penny.otton@councillors.suffolkcc.gov.uk
mailto:revcchilds@aol.com
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mailto:headteacher@greatfinborough.suffolk.sch.uk
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